
March 8, 2023 

Chair Sollman and Members of the Committee; 

 

In Support of SB 803 

I write you today to correct the record about Senate Bill 803. 

It will not ban all diesel in the state, nor will it destroy the economy or put rural 
Oregon out of business. 

We have nearly three years to ensure a smooth transition from obsolete fossil diesel 
to fuels that can serve as a bridge to zero-emission transportation. With your 
political courage, we can get there. 

Our state must take concrete steps to address climate change before it is too late. 
SB 803 would gradually phase out fossil diesel in Oregon while still allowing for 
renewable fuels to power our economy. 

I urge your support of this critical legislation! 

 

Brian Stewart 
Founder 
Electrify Now 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 


